
SYNOPSIS 
Capital Budget Amendment – 

Recapping West Victoria Street 

Last year, Dexter Construction installed patches at various locations on West Victoria Street.  
These patches were intended to repair horizontal cracks in the asphalt surface.  Due to the fact 
that some of these cracks were in close proximity to each other the unintended effect is that the 
road seems to have multiple, small speed bumps in both driving lanes.   
 
Staff met with representatives of Dexter Construction on site earlier this year.  Dexter 
acknowledges that in retrospect they should have contacted the Town prior to carrying out this 
work in order to discuss alternative solutions.  For this reason, they have provided discount 
pricing to recap the driving lanes of the street with 1.5” of asphalt from approximately Liberty 
Lane to James Street.  This will smooth out the driving surface and add approximately 10 years 
to the life of the street.   

 
 

MOTION: 

That Council approve the amendment to the 2019/20 Capital Budget 
for the recapping of a 610 meter long section of West Victoria Street 
between Liberty Lane and James Street in the amount of $85,000 plus 
HST to be funded by Gas Tax Revenues. 

 


